

Dear High School Families,

We are delighted to welcome you and your students to the high school for the 2024-25 school year. Please review the information below about math and world language placements.

WORLD LANGUAGE PLACEMENT

The world language placement exam will be taken ONLINE: Tuesday, April 16th at 4pm.

World language placement testing is only required for students who seek a placement beyond the beginning level in their chosen world language.

All incoming students should **CLICK HERE** and complete the form by **Tuesday, April 9th** to confirm one of the following two options:

- Previous experience or coursework in the world language they plan to enroll in Students with prior experience
 in the chosen language who seek to enroll at the second level or higher are required to take a placement test.
 All placement tests will be conducted through Zoom on Tuesday, April 16th; the link will be provided once
 registered for the test.
- Student is starting a new language Students who do not have previous experience with their chosen world language will enroll in the beginning-level course and will select the introductory course at their individual scheduling meetings. No placement test is required for this option.

For questions regarding student language placement, please contact Landry Tagliere, World Language Department Chair, at tagliel@campbellhall.org.

MATHEMATICS PLACEMENT

The math placement exams will be taken ON CAMPUS: Wednesday, April 17th at 4:30pm.

All students entering a math class above Algebra 1 must take a math placement examination. The assessment will take approximately 75 minutes to complete. Scientific calculators are permitted. Exams will be taken for placement into Geometry, Algebra II, PreCalculus/Trigonometry, or Calculus.

Campbell Hall takes into account various criteria such as report card grades, teacher comments and narratives, standardized test scores and the Campbell Hall placement exam performance in determining final math placements for each student. Mr. Watanabe, our math department chair, will host a presentation about the math curriculum for parents while their children take the placement examination.

For questions regarding student math placement, please contact Shawn Watanabe, Math Department Chair, at watanas@campbellhall.org.

Landry Tagliere World Language Department Chair tagliel@campbellhall.org Shawn Watanabe Mathematics Department Chair watanas@campbellhall.org